  Tunstead and Sco Ruston Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Tuesday 18th of April 2017

Present:

Chris Oakes (Chair)

CO

Wendy Atkins

WA

Tim Place


TP

Neil Coston


NC

Clive Rich


CR

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)

EO

In addition three residents and County Councillor Nigel Dixon also attended the meeting.

1) Apologies:

Nigel Williams (Vice Chair)
NW

Simon Shaw (North Norfolk District Council)

 SS.

2)  Minutes of the 2016 Annual Parish Meeting.

These were agreed and signed as a true record.

3) Matters arising from these minutes:

CR asked about the status of the parish plan.  The planned meetings did not take place due to the sad loss of Gordon Gilding and the work that NW has been doing to secure a SAM2 sign and the new TROD.  Both these schemes came from the parish plan.

4)  Police report:

There have been nineteen reported crimes in the parish over the past year.

5)  Norfolk County Councillor report - Councillor Nigel Dixon:

Flooding issues:  The Fletcher Close soakaways should be renewed in 2018/2019. The problems in Church Road appear to have been resolved by the provision of a new soakaway.

Road safety issues outside the school:  It was reported that parents do not consider the situation to have improved.  The problem appears to be poor driving and parking standards by parents.  ND said that the latest survey did not meet the criteria for a lollipop person.

Industrial development in Church Road:  ND recently  attended a site meeting to discuss highways matters.  NNDC has served a notice of planning enforcement.

6)  Report from North Norfolk District Councillor:

No report received.

7)  Chairman's report:

CO said that it had been a tough year following the death of Gordon Gilding in December 2016.  He thanked his fellow councillors for their help and support and welcomed the two new councillors.  He thanked NW for his work with the SAM2  sign and the TROD; CR for his work on the website and NC for setting up the litter picking scheme.

8) Finance report:

The Parish Council finished the year with the following balances:

Current account:  


£3,835.89




Barclays Premium Account:
£9,129.07



Santander savings account:
£12,247.69

The following payments were agreed:  £7.62 AGM expenses, £150.00 Clerk salary.

9)  Parish Plan:

The bid to the Parish Partnership Scheme for a SAM2 sign has been successful.  NW is working with landowners to secure a new TROD between Crowgate Street and Wroxham Barns.

10)  Report from the Recreation Ground Committee:

WA reported that the committee had finished the year with a balance of 29,000 which will go towards the costs of a new village hall.  There is a need for more support from residents at events.

11)  Public Forum:

Gilly Foulds introduced herself as the new owner of the Horse and Groom and says that she hopes to open in late May.  Her future plans include a community shop and post office and asked the Parish Council to write a letter of support, which was agreed.  She plans to restore the quiz nights and maybe have themed nights and live music.  

12)  Tunstead Combined Parishes:

The charity trustees held their annual meeting on 16th March 2017.

· The five Trustees meet according to need to review any requests or concerns 
and, annually, in the spring.

· The income, which enables the charity to support any parishioner in need, is 
derived from the rent from two pieces of land rented out for grazing, ground 
rent for electricity poles and interest from the Charities Aid Foundation 
accounts. Annual accounts are submitted to the Charity Commissioners. 

Once again the trustees of the above Charity are in a position financially to make beneficiary gifts of £120 to 15 households in Tunstead.  This Charity can only make these gifts and assist any parishioner in need, hardship or distress, if they are made aware of the circumstances.  It does not distribute just to those who are widowed or draw a state pension.

It has been established that the piece of grazing land at the back of several properties on Anchor Street belongs to the TCC by virtue of the Tunstead and Sco Ruston Enclosure Act of 1820 and that there are no deeds as such. The plans which the trustees hold make it difficult to define the original boundaries in any meaningful way, and while there is evidence of encroachment over many years by residents adjoining the land, the trustees must ensure that no further encroachment takes place. To that end the trustees will hold a land inspection with the TCC land agent from Irelands' as soon as possible.  A trustees meeting will be held in June to review the outcome. The land is let and looks in good order.  The second piece of land on Mill Lane is let and looks in good order.  Since the death of the original tenant, the tenancy has changed to his son who wishes to continue. A new agreement and re-evaluation will commence on 31st December 2017. 

Chris Oakes now represents the Parish Council on the TCC committee. 

Contact information in the Tunstead Newsletter to be Mrs Helen Holmes.  

13)  Any other business:

None.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21:35.

Signed: ….........................................................................  Date: …..................................

Chairman 

